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This Technical Note has been prepared on behalf of West Sussex County Council (WSCC) (“The 
Applicant”) to support the discharging of planning condition 7 for Phase 1 of the A29 Realignment 
Scheme (planning application ref WSCC/052/20).  
 
Condition 7 is provided below –  
 
Drainage Scheme  
 
7. No development shall be carried out until a detailed drainage scheme (in general accordance with 
the approved drainage strategy (Drainage Strategy Layout (Ref. A29-CAP-HPN-00-DR-C-0047 Rev 
P11); Drainage Strategy (Ref. A29-CAP-HDG-00-AN-D-0052-S3-P05); and SuDS Management Train 
(Ref. A29-CAP-HDG-00-AN-D-0058 Rev S3-P04)) has been submitted to and approved in writing by 
the County Planning Authority. In addition to that set out within the approved drainage strategy, it shall 
include details of all necessary improvements to existing drainage in Barnham Road required to 
accommodate additional flows arising from the development hereby permitted, and a timetable for 
their implementation. Thereafter the approved drainage scheme shall be implemented and maintained 
in full.  
 
Reason: To ensure that the proposed development is satisfactorily drained and ensure that impacts 
through flooding are not caused. 
 
This Technical Note aims to confirm/demonstrate that there are no additional flows discharged into 
the existing Barnham Road surface water drainage network, as is suggested in condition 7.  
 

The catchment area around the proposed new roundabout on Barnham Road would be drained using 

conventional road gullies and combined kerb drains (as shown on our supporting drainage design 

drawings A29-CAP-HDG-00-DR-D-0048 – 0052). The runoff is then conveyed to the outfall via a new 

network of pipes, completely separate to the existing Barnham Road Surface Water highway drainage 

network. 

The existing surface water highway drainage pipe network is to be retained (adding concrete 

protection to existing pipes where required as shown on our drainage drawings), in order to continue 

draining runoff from the areas of Barnham Road outside the catchment for the new proposed network.  

As shown in Figure 1 below the area highlighted in red outline represents the catchment area 

previously drained to the existing network that will be diverted into the proposed network.  

The area highlighted in purple outline represents an area which is to continue to discharge into the 

existing network of pipes. This area drains back into the existing network as it is not feasible to 

connect into the proposed roundabout network without clashing with existing buried services below 

the carriageway.  
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With the proposed design as described above, the existing highway drainage network on Barnham 

Road catchment area is reduced by approximately 735m2. Therefore no new additional flows are 

required to be accommodated by the existing highway drainage arising from the development – in fact 

the proposed scheme provides betterment to the existing network by way of reducing the catchment 

area. 

For more details please refer to our drainage pipe and manhole schedule and set of drainage 

drawings A29-CAP-HDG-00-DR-C-0048 to 0052 which accompany this Technical Note. 

 

 

Figure 1 Barnham Road drainage catchment areas 




